

绝密★启用前

# 省级联测 2021—2022 第一次考试

# 高三英语

班级	1	姓名	

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、班级和考号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本 试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

# 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

# 第一节 (共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 7.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

答案是 C。

1. What is the man probably doing now?

- A. Putting up a notice. B. Making a weather report.
- C. Asking for information.

2. How much was the monthly rent in 2020?

A. \$ 300.

B. \$400.

C. \$600.

3. What does the man say about the football match?

A. It's wonderful.

B. It's special.

C. It's ordinary.

4. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a shoe-repair shop.

B. In a clothes store.

C. In a meeting room.

- 5. What does the woman mean?
  - A. Mary usually finds faults with others.
  - B. Mary often asks others for advice.
  - C. Mary always argues with other people.

#### 第二节(共 15 小题:每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中 选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后, 各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

微信客服:zizzs2018



### 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. When will Grandma arrive?

A. This afternoon.

B. Tomorrow morning.

C. Tomorrow afternoon.

7. What are the speakers going to do next?

A. Prepare a room upstairs.

B. Cook dinner for Grandma.

C. Meet Grandma at the station.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Why is the man unhappy?

A. He is exhausted from hiking.

B. He lost much money this morning.

C. He made his boss angry recently.

9. What does the woman think of the man?

A. Mean.

B. Careless.

C. Impolite.

10. What does the woman advise the man to do?

A. Call Mr. Scott.

B. Make an apology.

C. Send the right goods.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What is Phillip going to do before jogging in the morning?

A. Have a glass of milk.

B. Cook breakfast.

C. Lift weights.

12. Whom will Phillip go hiking with?

A. His dog.

B. His friend.

C. His trainer.

13. What does Phillip plan to do on Sundays?

A. Do more exercise.

B. Watch a movie.

C. Walk his dog.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

14. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Colleagues.

B. Classmates.

C. Boss and secretary.

15. What made Kate decide to start her own business?

A. A talk.

B. A TV show.

C. An advertisement.

16. How does Kate get most of her new customers?

A. By advertising in shop windows.

B. By looking for work door-to-door.

C. Through recommendation from old customers.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. What is the speaker probably?

A. A news reporter.

B. A scientist.

C. A farmer.

18. What did the farms across America suffer from last winter?

A. A flood.

B. A snowstorm.

C. A drought.

19. What makes the plants on Robert Colangelo's farm grow fast?

A. Super-seeds.

B. Special lights.

C. Much more water.

20. What does the speaker mainly talk about?

A. The traditional farms.

B. The indoor farming.

C. The growing population.

询热线: 010-5601 9830



# 第二部分 阅读 (共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

#### A

#### **Summer Camps for Kids**

#### **Drama Camps**

Drama camps are a great choice for children wanting to be actors. Most drama camps have a weekly theme. So with that being said, be sure to pick the week that your child is most excited about. You will find many have Harry Potter, Princess, and even Dr. Suess themed weeks.

Drama camps are filled with fun acting lessons, singing lessons, and typically a production showcase at the end of each week for the campers to showcase their new skills and talents they have learned.

### Camp Fire

This camp is available in 25 cities and has different program options. If you are looking into summer camps for teenagers then this is the camp for you.

While at Camp Fire the camp counselors(辅导员) help engage teens in outdoor activities and allow them to leave technology behind during the course of camp!

At the end of this camp you will be picking up your teenager who has made new friends, challenged themselves and has made lasting memories for themselves.

#### **Summer Reading Camps**

Summer reading camps are perfect for your kids who are wanting to sharpen their reading skills and increase their love of reading. Start by checking with a nearby college to see if they offer any reading camps during the summer. Many offer high quality literacy resources through the summer and help promote literacy throughout the county.

These are usually free or a very reasonable cost.

#### YMCA Summer Day Camps

Your local YMCA is a great place for your kids to attend summer day camps. They offer very safe and enriching environments for all their campers.

Their main goal is to help their campers build self-confidence, improve their social skills and take on new challenges in forms of fun activities.

21. Which camp is suitable for a kid who is addicted to mobile games?

A. Drama Camps.

B. Camp Fire.

C. Summer Reading Camps.

D. YMCA Summer Day Camps.

22. How will the campers become after attending YMCA Summer Day Camps?

A. Confident.

B. Creative.

C. Athletic.

D. Honest.

23. Who is this text mainly intended for?

A. Parents.

B. Teachers.

C. Children.

D. The public.

В

After the recent storms, many Texans have been in desperate need of a plumber(管道工). Unfortunately, with pipes burst all over the state, and plumbing materials difficult to find, many families have been left without water and with their homes flooded.

In response to the cry for help from overwhelmed plumbers in the south, Andrew Mitchell and his family loaded up their car with \$2,000 worth of materials and drove down to Texas to help.

The plumber, his wife, Kisha Pinnock, their two-year-old son, and brother-in-law, also his apprentice(学徒), Isiah Pinnock, made the 22-hour journey from their home in New Jersey with all the materials they could financially afford. Their first stop was to help Pinnock's sister in Humble, Texas.

From there, Mitchell and his apprentice—who is actually a college senior—went to other homes to help. Mitchell's wife said that the pair would come in at 2 a.m. and head back out at 7:30 in the morning.

"It's really a blessing to be a blessing to other people and Andrew truly enjoys the work," she explained, adding, "plumbing is his passion."

The family has been in Texas for nearly a week, and they wish to continue helping others as long as they have the materials to do so. There's a huge need for their services, "A lot of the people we've helped were telling us they either can't get a plumber on the phone or—if they do get one on the phone—the wait to be serviced is three to four weeks out, so they can't have water during that entire time," Pinnock pointed out.

Mitchell has said that he might make a return trip, so that he can continue to be the blessing he truly has been to his southern neighbors.

24. What is a challenge in repairing the pipes?

A. The damage is too serious.

B. The area is too large.

C. The lack of materials.

D. The place is too remote.

25. At whose request did Mitchell come to Texas to help?

A. The plumbers in Texas.

B. The residents in Texas.

C. The government of Texas.

D. The members of his family.

26. What can we infer from paragraph 4?

A. Isiah Pinnock is a college graduate.

B. Mitchell has only a few hours to sleep.

C. It's boring to repair the damaged pipes.

D. Mitchell's wife doesn't want him to do it.

27. Why did Mitchell say that he might make a return trip?

A. To get more blessings.

B. To get some relaxation.

C. To fetch more materials.

D. To find more people in need.

言方微信公众号: zizzsw 省级联测第一次考试・高三英语 第4页(共 10 言方図站: www.zizzs.com

线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



C

If Siri had any feelings, she would know she was being teased. When 10-year-old Belinda and her friends play, they sometimes ask Siri questions in the hope she will say something random and make them laugh. "Do a rap," they urge Siri, "Tell us a bedtime story."

Belinda and her friends have grown up interacting with artificial intelligence(AI) in the form of Siri, Alexa and Google. They were born into a world of portable devices(装置).

In 2010 when the first of their generation were born, Apple released the first iPad, internet activist Julian Assange published thousands of classified documents, Mark Zuckerberg was *Time*'s person of the year.

Mark McCrindle, Sydney-based social researcher, first coined the term Generation Alpha to describe those born between about 2010 and 2024 in his book *Generation Alpha*. He said this generation have access to more technology, information and external(外部的) influences than any generation before them, and at a younger age.

Belinda has had an iPad since year 3 and is allowed to use her iPad after doing violin and piano practice. "It's always 'Can I use my iPad, I'll do that afterwards' and the afterwards never happens," Catherine says, "Change the order and it gets done."

Belinda is on guard against "stranger danger" and ensures her privacy settings, which mean that only her friends can join her in games. On occasion Belinda has wiped all her apps off her iPad, worried that she has disclosed too much, such as her date of birth and photo. When she downloads apps now she doesn't use her real date of birth.

In his book, McCrindle says, "In some ways, Generation Alpha are part of an unintentional global experiment in which screens are placed in front of them from the youngest age so we should pay attention to the addictive nature of devices and internet security."

- 28. Why is Siri mentioned in paragraph 1?
  - A. To prove Siri is very intelligent.
- B. To point out kids often feel bored.
- C. To indicate Siri needs to be improved.
- D. To show AI is part of Belinda's life.
- 29. What distinguishes the Generation Alpha from other generations?
  - A. They are more independent.
  - B. They are more willing to help others.
  - C. They are exposed to more technology.
  - D. They are more devoted to social activities.
- 30. Which word can best describe Belinda?
  - A. Adaptable.
- B. Caring.
- C. Shy.

D. Cautious.

- 31. What is mainly talked about in the last paragraph?
  - A. McCrindle's book.

B. McCrindle's concern.

C. The harm of screens.

D. Ways to deal with devices.

D

If you have ever tried to catch a resting butterfly, you know it is surprisingly difficult. A new study helps explain why.

Previous research had suggested that a butterfly's overhead wing clap forces the insect forward. Researchers thought the wing clap likely formed a pocket of air that shoots out like a jet(喷气式飞机). But no one had tested that until now.

To analyze their flight, they placed six butterflies one at a time inside a wind tunnel which was filled with smoke and then used a laser(激光) to light up the smoke just behind the butterfly. Four high-speed cameras were placed in the tunnel to take photos of the movement of the butterfly and the smoke as the butterfly was taking off. This let the researchers create a 3D picture of that air movement as the insect flapped its wings.

They analyzed a total of 25 takeoffs by six butterflies. Each included up to three wingbeats after takeoff. The butterflies proved more likely to clap their wings together during the first few wingbeats than later in flight.

The photos show that forces created by the wings give rise to a flight path. The butterflies rise as their wings move down and shoot forward as their wings move up. A wing clap on takeoff, paired with a quick turn, allowed the butterflies to fly away quickly. They also noticed the wings formed an air pocket just before clapping and that the wings' flexibility and this pocket improved the jet force created by the clap.

"The study is <u>exalting</u>," says Ayodeji Bode-Oke, a mechanical engineer in Charlottesville. That means "we have solved the longtime puzzle about how butterflies fly, and it proves nothing is impossible on the road of scientific research. I can't wait to learn about how the study might inform designs for small flying vehicles."

- 32. Why was laser used in the experiment?
  - A. To frighten the butterflies into flying.
  - B. To help researchers observe the butterflies.
  - C. To help take clear photos of air movement.
  - D. To guide the butterflies through the smoke.
- 33. What is the finding of the research according to paragraph 5?
  - A. Butterflies fly forward as wings move down.
  - B. An air pocket forms after butterflies clap wings.
  - C. Butterflies beat wings three times before taking off.
  - D. Upward wing movements help butterflies fly forward.

B. Exciting.

34. What does the underlined word "exalting" in the last paragraph probably mean?

C. Simple.

35. What can be the best title for the text?

A. Puzzling.

- A. Why Can Butterflies Fly Like a Jet?
- B. How Can Butterflies Make Wing Claps?
- C. How Can Butterflies Make Quick Turns?
- D. Why Can Butterflies Run Away Quickly?

高方微信公众号: zizzsw 答道 省级联测第一次考试・高三英语 第6页(共10页) 第方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

D. Impossible.

微信客服:zizzs2018



# 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

## Why I Always Travel With a Paper Map in Hand

The first thing I do when I arrive in a foreign city is find a paper map. To me, it's the single most important task I have to accomplish upon arrival.

\_\_\_\_36\_\_ I learn where I am in relation to the rest of the city, the names of neighborhoods and the major street. I figure out where the subway stations are, how I can get to the best walking routes.

Then I use that paper map to figure out which sights are closest to each other and how I can use my time most efficiently. 37 I note the neighborhoods I want to visit along the way.

My trusty map, on the other hand, is all about context. Ask me the nearest bridge, major market or landmark, and I'll be able to tell you in an instant. Besides, a paper map does not run out of battery. 39 It is easily replaceable.

For a traveler like myself, that paper map is like an entrance into another world. Staring at it transports me into a dreamlike state. I imagine all the places I'll go and the things I will do. \_\_40\_\_

- A. It never has a poor connection.
- B. But I don't have the habit of using GPS.
- C. And all these makes me become a responsible tourist.
- D. That map, you see, is my key to getting around the city.
- E. However, I think my phone's GPS robs me of something.
- F. And it enables me to begin planning how I'll make it happen.
- G. I put dots where the bookstores, restaurants and museums are.



# 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

### 第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

When COVID-19 hit last year, substitute teacher José Villaruel found himself out of work as lessons went online. The \_\_41\_\_ were catastrophic(灾难的) for the old man, who'd been using his income to send to his sick wife and children living in Mexico.

Thankfully a former student, Steven Nava, 42 his struggling teacher in a parking lot.

When Villaruel 43 his struggles, the 21-year-old decided to 44.

Nava gave him the \$300 he had on him at the time. The teacher was greatly 45, as his former student shared, "He came over to give me a 46 and as he was hugging me, I saw a little tear run down his face."

Villaruel's <u>47</u> only encouraged Nava to help further. "He helped us with our <u>48</u> and being the person we are today, so I wanted to help him," the <u>49</u> young man explained. Nava set up a GoFundMe page and <u>50</u> \$ 27,000 for his teacher.

The poor old teacher is now planning to have a little \_\_51\_\_ in Mexico to spend time with his family. "It is a(n) \_\_52\_\_ of my life and I will carry it in my heart. I felt that something was going to \_\_53\_\_ and that things were going to change. It happened \_\_54\_\_ when I least expected it... I'm ready for whatever comes next. I know \_\_55\_\_ things will come," he reported.

		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
41. A. lessons	B. consequences	C. phenomena	D. ideas
42. A. came across	B. thought of	C. heard about	D. called on
43. A. hid	B. finished	C. explained	D. faced
44. A. leave	B. try	C. promise	D. help
45. A. welcomed	B. appreciated	C. astonished	D. moved
46. A. present	B. surprise	C. hug	D. nod
47. A. response	B. situation	C. kindness	D. words
48. A. jobs	B. futures	C. routines	D. problems
49. A. grateful	B. awful	C. careful	D. hopeful
50. A. spent	B. collected	C. earned	D. borrowed
51. A. peace	B. freedom	C. vacation	D. home
52. A. honor	B. period	C. purpose	D. experience
53. A. happen	B. change	C. pass	D. go
54. A. particularly	B. suddenly	C. quietly	D. randomly
55. A. strange	B. unusual	C. good	D. many

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



## 第二节(共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Chinese astronauts successfully carried out the country's first spacewalk outside their space station—a 56 (significance) milestone in its rapidly expanding space program.

The spacewalk is only the second by Chinese astronauts since the Shenzhou 7 manned mission (任务) of 2008, which 57 (conduct) outside a spacecraft.

China launched three astronauts into space in June. On Sunday morning, two of them left the core module(核心舱) of the space station called *Tiangong*. During <u>58</u> spacewalk, they tested new-generation spacesuits, fit equipment, and tested the station's robotic arm.

According to the plan, there <u>59</u> (be) another spacewalk during the astronauts' orbital flight, 60, lasting three months, will be China's longest crewed mission.

As part of its plans to have a 61 (full) crewed space station by December 2022, China launched the first core module, known 62 Tianhe or Harmony of the Heavens, on April 29. The module is the largest spacecraft developed by China to date, with a total length of 16.6 meters and a 63 (live) space of 50 cubic meters.

While China is not considering foreign participation in the space station's 64 (develop) now, non-Chinese astronauts will certainly be welcomed in the years 65 (come).

# 第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分 40 分)

# 第一节 (满分 15 分)

假定你是李华。你在生日之际收到了已经回国的交换生 James 寄来的生日礼物。请你写一封邮件。内容包括:

1. 表示感谢; 2. 回顾过去; 3. 希望相见。

注意:1. 词数 80 左右;

- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答;
- 3. 邮件开头结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

Dear James,	
11	
N *	
	Yours,
	Li Hua



#### 第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

No matter how small you are, you can also give help or support to others. I didn't understand these words until I saw my grandfather weep that day.

I grew up in Southern California, and my family often went to Disneyland, Knott's Berry Farm, and Sea World. The highlight of those park visits for me was always the evening activities, when there would be fireworks.

As I grew older and more observant, I noticed that my grandfather would go missing just before the fireworks were scheduled to start and reappear shortly after they finished. I asked my mother about this and was told that Grandpa didn't like to hear the noise of the explosions. They reminded him of the war and his fellows who died in the war. So every time there was fireworks, he would go inside the bathrooms until they were done. I felt surprised because my grandfather was such a strong man.

One summer night, somewhere near my tenth birthday, my family and I exited a ride just in time to hear over the loudspeakers, "In only two minutes, the lights will be turned off around the Rivers of America, and Disneyland will present their fireworks in the skies over the park." At this moment, Grandpa was just in front of me, and when he heard the announcement, he started jogging ahead without a word to anyone. Without really thinking, I took off after him, against the orders of my mother, who repeatedly called after me to stay with the rest of the family. Grandpa, unaware that I was behind him, tried desperately to walk through the masses of people who were stopped in the street waiting for the show to begin.

As he tried to reach the restrooms, the first shell(烟花弹) broke in the skies above us. Grandpa paused and looked up, just looking as if he had been hit by a shot. And then he kept moving forward. As shell after shell burst overhead, he struggled forward, and almost fell over before he could sit onto a bench nearby.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Instan	tly, I went forward and was by his side.
	3 4 B
When	the fireworks show ended, he straightened suddenly and wiped the tears.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 省级联测第一次考试 · 高三英语 第 10 页(共 10 页) 字 2010